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November General Meeting:
November 11, 2010

Speaker:  Margaret Webb 
See Page 3 for details....

The final submission date for the

DECEMBER/JANUARY issue of the

newsletter will be Monday, November 15, 

2010.

Note: This will be a DOUBLE ISSUE , so

be sure to get your December AND

January information in by November 15.

Please send to Moira Hoogeveen,

7 Friar’s Lane, Islington, M9A 1T6

Phone: 416.233.5198

e-mail: mohoog@sympatico.ca

For Membership Inquiries, please call
Lee Fullerton at 416.850.0741 or  e-mail
aylen@rogers.com.   To reach our
President Pat Joyce, please call 
416.622.5628  or e-mail
patjoyce103@yahoo.com
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE. . .    
Our speaker for October, Peggy Nash, had to attend and speak at a Conference in
Geneva.  She did secure another speaker for us, June Macdonald, who is a fellow
CFUW member of the North York Club.  A summary, made by our Recording
Secretary, Helle Tosine, is printed below, as this is a topic of concern for CFUW
members.

The Long Gun Registry was saved by a vote in Parliament.  This is an issue
CFUW has supported since 2006.  The Prime Minister has promised to re-open the
issue.  

CFUW National have developed a list of strategies they intend to
implement to improve web and written communications in the organization.

Seven members of Etobicoke attended the Standing Committees.  The
theme for the morning session was Sexual Abuse addressed by three speakers.  The
reports of this and the afternoon sessions are in this issue.  I wish to thank Peggy
Pinkerton, Barb Willoughby and Linda Rose for attending and writing these reports. 
The next session will be  22, 2011, and the theme will be  Education.

The Advocacy Group (Issues) will submit their recommendations on the By-
law Amendments to the Executive by November 4, for their consideration.  The
Executive will then make recommendations to the Club members by November 11,
when the vote will take place.  The Club is required to send the decision by
December 7 to CFUW National.

Barb Willoughby, Linda Rose and I will have attended the Fall Gathering of
The Ontario Central Clubs on October 30.  The report on this will be in the
December/January issue.

Those attending the October meeting donated $720 to the Food Bank. 
Linda Johnson assisted the Club in the collection.  

We have sold out our share of the tickets ( sixteen tickets) for the
December 6th luncheon!  
This event is held at the Toronto Club House.

Our sale of used books is this month: bring some-- buy some!!!
The Rosters have arrived.  Pick up yours at the November meeting or check

with your Interest Group Leader who may have picked it up.

The November speaker will be author Margaret Webb,
who will talk about sustainable farming in Canada.  See
the ad in this issue.

I wish to thank all members of the Executive for
their part in running a successful meeting.

- Pat Joyce

Patricia Joyce
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ANNOUNCEMENTS. . .

November General Meeting:
November 11, 2010

Speaker:  MARGARET WEBB 

Winner of silver medal at Cuisine Canada 2009
Author of Apples to Oysters: A food lover's tour of Canadian farms 

Hear about sustainable farming across Canada. 
Her book will be available for $18

Please bring your CFUW mug to the General Meetings!!!!
MAGAZINE SUBSCRIPTIONS

One final order for Magazine Subscriptions will be made 
following the November meeting. 

Bring your orders, with discount coupons attached, to the meeting or
contact Nancy Bailey at 416-239-9904. 
Internet Orders can be made year-round

www.QSP.ca    Group # 16530
All participants’ names will be entered in a draw for two Camcorders

provided by QSP.  The draw will be held at our December celebration. 
 Last year 30 members raised $1500.

Ontario Council, Canadian  Federation of University Women

STANDING COMMITTEES

LEGISLATION  - EDUCATION  - STATUS OF WOMEN

Yorkminster Park Baptist Church
1585 Yonge Street

Saturday, January 22, 2011

 Theme: Education
Check-in 9:00 to 10:00 a.m.  –  Meeting begins at 10:00 a.m.

Catering requires pre-registration.

Any member is welcome to attend these meetings. 

Please contact Pat Joyce, 416.622.5628  or e-mail patjoyce103@yahoo.com
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BOOK SALE
Our annual Book Sale will take place at our General Meeting
November 12th. W e request that you DO NOT contribute
hard cover books, except for recent novels. Also, please

provide RECENT paperbacks. The older books are not in demand, and
your Book Sale Committee has to dispose of all those heavy, unwanted
books. (If you have a surplus of old books to give away, contact Moira
Hoogeveen.)

This is a money-maker for our club, and we count on you to bring in your
previously enjoyed books, so that you can stock up on others!   Please
arrive with your books between 7:00 and 7:15 p.m. so that the committee
can price the books prior to the start of the sale.

Advance Notice:  Christmas Party

December 10, 2009

Featuring The Queensmen

A select group of the Queensmen male singers will entertain us.

All Interest Groups will provide a gift to be raffled off to
support 

Ernestine’s Women’s Shelter and Women’s Habitat.  

Tickets will be on sale at the meeting.

CFUW BULLETIN BOARD AND NETWORKING TABLE

Please remember to read the information which is

posted on our Bulletin Board at General Meetings.

There is a variety of notices from our own club, The

Ontario Council, CFUW National and IFUW.

This year we will again provide a networking space

for members who wish to share business and

professional information. This will be situated

adjacent to the club bulletin board.
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CFUW ONTARIO COUNCIL NEWS. . .
Ontario Council Standing Committee Meeting, October 2, 2010

Morning Session:  Sexual Violence from Horror to Healing

The first speaker was Rhea Pretsell, President of CFUW  Belleville &
District and the Ontario Council Chair of the W omen and Human Rights
Committee.  She presented her paper entitled Sexual Violence as a Weaponof War: The Case in the Congo. This discussion paper was chosen to be
presented at the IFUW  Triennial in Mexico City last summer. The historical
background of hostilities in the Congo dates back to Belgium’s rule, the
Mobutu era, and ongoing tribal hostilities. The sexual violence perpetrated by
all armed groups in the Congo is the worst seen anywhere in the world. Rape
victims, judged to be soiled and dirty, suffer in shame and silence.  The
present situation is fueled by demand for natural resources and the
militarization of the mineral trade. The international community has a
responsibility to protect and to promote the establishment of a civil society that
builds democracy and educates its women and girls.

The next speaker was Jacqueline Benn-John, Executive Director of
the Sexual Assault and Violence Intervention Services of Halton, and the
president of the Ontario Coalition for Rape Crisis Centres.  The OCRCC has
been in consultation with the government to establish a Sexual Violence Action
Plan. There is a long waiting list for services and centres need the capacity to
respond. The plan will focus on prevention through education and publicity,
improved community services, training for staff, and better co-ordination
between agencies.  The goal is to establish long-term solutions, not just
temporary easing of problems.  The consultation document is online at the
Ontario W omen’s Directorate which is one of the responsibilities of Laurel
Broten’s ministry. 

The final speaker was Kim Charlebois, the Executive Director of the
Sexual Assault Centre for Quinte & District. The focus of her presentation was
the healing process, which is unique to each person. They had seen a need
among their clients for a residential healing program in addition to the personal
and group therapy available. They developed a one-week program to serve a
group of ten in a rural setting. The Paths of Courage is a holistic program that
includes intensive therapy in the morning coupled with physical, emotional and
spiritual emphases. 

The morning session ended with a presentation by the Burlington
Club. They role-played visits with various elected officials that were both
educational and highly entertaining. 

- Barbara W illoughby
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Afternoon sessions:

Education Committee Report:

Gail Marriot is the new Chair for this Committee.  A general discussion of
issues in education was contributed by the various Club delegates.  Some of
these were the new Provincial Kindergarten Programme implementation,
financial literacy, funding discrepancy, bussing and the use of technology in
the schools.  Names of possible speakers were suggested for the January 22,
2011 session.  The Education Committee will host this session.

- Submitted by Pat Joyce

Legislation Committee Report:
Emphasis was on the upcoming municipal elections, and by way of

introducing themselves and their clubs, members outlined local concerns and
sometime action, among which were:  affordable housing, supportive housing,
power stations, seniors' services, poverty, bicycle paths, LHINS, shortage of
doctors.

The meeting broke into smaller groups, each of which focused on
specific topics and on strategies to make effective representation to
candidates, and to generally be more effective municipal citizens.  Clubs (and
members)  were urged to:� Pay more attention to municipal politics and monitor council meetings.� Research local needs and choose your issue (affordable housing,

transit, help for mental health patients, seniors and homeless youth,
street safety, zoning and green space were mentioned).� Encourage club members to attend All Candidates meetings.� Formulate specific questions, trying for relevance to CFUW  concerns.� Inundate candidates with letters, phone calls.� Put forward good candidates and support them.� Establish workshops to encourage women to run.� Encourage club members to volunteer for local boards, to involve
themselves (and their club) in the local scene.

One group focused on needs of older adults: � All municipalities should have long-term care policy and institutions: 
clubs should monitor those in their area.� Sufficient staff and funding must be in place to ensure specific
mandated hours of care.
In pushing issues, it was considered more effective to write letters

than email, and to write individual, rather than form, letters.

- Peggy Pinkerton
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Status of Women and Human Rights Committee Report:

Rhea Pretsell told us of her involvement in CFUW  Belleville and
District and stressed the importance of making connections in the local
community.

Everyone had an opportunity to share ideas of how the clubs in
Ontario are advocating in women's issues in our many communities.

These are some of the actions and ideas in which various clubs have
participated:� members served on women's shelter Boards;� petition sent out about the gun registry;� partnerships were formed with sexual assault centres, immigrant

services groups, local branches of Amnesty International;� organized a house tour as major fundraise;.� donated children's books as Christmas presents;� met with MPP to discuss national Resolutions;� gave gifts to women in shelters on Mother's Day;� disseminated FLEW  material;� had a "virtual " advocacy group whose members phone/write to MPPs,
etc., as issues develop throughout the year;� held auctions, lunches, card parties, book sales for fundraising e.g.
CARE Canada.
Ardith Toogood (CIR for CFUW  National) spoke to our group and

reminded us of these special days:  October 18 -  Person's Day;  December 6
- National Day of Remembrance and Action on Violence Against W omen; and
March 8 - International W omen's Day.  For more information, we are invited to
visit the Status of W omen website: http://www.swc-cfc.gc.ca/index-eng.html
  - Linda Rose

HAPPY PERSONS DAY!   OCT. 18, 2010   
81 Years ago today women were finally declared to be “Persons”.  The decision

was in response to the work of five women known as the “famous Five”: Emilie Murphy,
Nellie McClung, Louise McKinney, Irene Parlby and Henrietta Muir Edwards who petitioned
the Supreme Court to define the words ”persons” as inclusive of women.  Women had been
elected to the House of Commons but could not sit in the Senate because they were not
considered “persons” under the law.

The Supreme Court ruled against them, but the women took the case to the final
court of appeal, the Judicial Committee of the Privy Council.  On Oct. 18, 1929, the Council
ruled that the word “persons” included members of both the male and female sex and that
women “are eligible to be summoned to and become members of the Senate of Canada.”

For the past 30 years,  Status of Women Canada has presented Governor General’s
Awards to five women who have contributed to  women’s equality.  This year the winners
were M Marie Louise Fish, Lucille Harper, Kerline Joseph, Anne Michaud and Barbara
Mowat.   (By Robin Jackson, Executive Director CFUW National Office, who attended this event.)
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CFUW Toronto Caucus invites you to 
The December 6  Memorial Luncheon 2009

th

at Toronto UWC Club House

SOLD OUT 

Date: Friday,  December 6 , 2010th

CFUW ETOBICOKE NEWS. . .
CONDOLENCES

to
Sally Grout 

whose husband  Richard Stanley Grout
passed away earlier this summer. 

Members of the Club extend sympathy to Sally and her family.

ROSTERS ARE READY!

Rosters were ready in October this year.  Interest Groups Convenors can
assist with the distribution by picking up their group’s rosters and calling
members to pick them up if they don’t have a meeting in the near future. 
There have been some complaints that members didn’t receive them until
the Spring!  Rosters can be mailed for a small cost.  Contact Eleanor
MacLean at 416.621.6763 for this service.

A special thanks to Eleanor and Sharon Smith along with Lee
Fullerton in Membership and Bonnie McGuire with the Data Base

Philadelphia Flower Show and Beyond
March 5-8, 2011

Join the Mudders Interest Group for a 4-day, 3-night mid-winter escape to
Philadelphia.  We will visit the floral and gardening exhibits of the world famous
Philadelphia Flower Show, Longwoods Gardens, one of America's most
spectacular horticultural sites, and explore four centuries of history, architecture,
museums and shopping in downtown Philadelphia.  We will be joining a tour that
has been organized for the Toronto Botanical Garden.  We welcome other CFUW
members and friends to join us. 
For more information or to receive a brochure contact:
Eleanor MacLean 416-621-6763  3delta@sympatico.ca   
Pat Witol  416-620-4065 or witol@rogers.com
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CFUW ETOBICOKE BALANCE SHEET

AS AT JUNE 30, 2010
2010 2009

$ $
ASSETS
Bank (Canada Trust) 1,586 3,810
Investments [1] 12,615 12,201
Advances 230 230
Prepaid Expenses 1,092 829
TOTAL 15,523 17,070

LIABILITIES
Deferred Income 2,752
Due to National CFUW
Due to Ontario Council
Due to Charitable Trust
Accounts Payable 245 395
Conference Expense Reserve [2] 344 529

588 3,676
SURPLUS
Balance, beginning of the year 13,392 14,184
Prior period adjustment 331
Transfer to the Charitable Trust -618 (1013)
Transfer to Conference Expense Reserve -617 (1013)
Excess of Revenue over Expense 2,447 1,234
Balance, end of year 14,935 13,392
TOTAL 15,523 17,068
[1]  INVESTMENTS - TD ASSET
MANAGEMENT INC   
MONEY MARKET FUND
Opening Balance July 1, 2009 2,527
Interest earned and reinvested July 1/09
to June 30/10 2
Balance, June 30, 2010 2,529
GIC 1
Balance, June 30, 2009 9,674
Interest earned and reinvested [year 2] 412
Balance, June 30, 2010 10,086
TOTAL 12,615
* Year 1: 2.4 %; Yr 2: 5.25%
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STATEMENT OF REVENUE AND EXPENSE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED JUNE 30, 2010

2009-10 2008-09
REVENUE   $ $       
   Dues for CFUW National 17,010 17,280
   Dues for Ontario Council 1,557 1,584
   Dues for Charitable Trust 3,468 3,540
   Total dues received 22,035 22,404
      Dues for local club 6,792 6,933
      Advertising 60 125
      Book sale 468 390
      Interest earned 440 495
      Magazine sales 1,678 1,018
      Total for local club 9,438 8,960
   Charitable Trust Donations - members 3,208 3,159
   Christmas Raffle 1,093 1,012
   CFUW Int'l Women's Day, National Project __105 90
   Total Fundraising 4,406 4,261
TOTAL 35,878 35,625
EXPENSES
   Administration 413 439
   Banquet -103 -83
   Conference 2,000 2,000
   Donations 50 175
   Dues for Life Member 66 66
   Hospitality 636 624
   Liability Insurance 144 148
   Miscellaneous 76
   Newsletter 1,586 1,485
   Programme 1,275 1,300
   Publicity 119 153
   Rent 509 1,092
   Roster 226 268
TOTAL 6,996 7,666
TRANSFER OF FUNDS
   CFUW National Office Dues 17,010 17340
   CFUW Ontario Council Dues 1,551 1,584
   Charitable Trust Dues 3,468 3,540
   Fundraising 4,406 4,261
  Total transferred 26,435 26,725
TOTAL 33,431 34,391
GAIN OR LOSS (-) 2,447 1,234



2]  CONFERENCE EXPENSE RESERVE                            $
Opening Balance, July 1, 2009 529
Transferred from Surplus Account 617
Transferred from Conference Expense (2,803)
Assessment for 2009-2010 2,000
Balance June 30, 2010 344

Motion: The Executive recommends that the surplus be divided, with $1000 going to
the Charitable Trust and the balance of $1447 to go to the Conference Reserve.  
(In the next two years, the National Conferences will be held at opposite ends of the
country—St. Johns in 2011 and Victoria in 2012.  Travel is expensive to both these.)

October Speaker: JUNE McDONALD
June McDonald, a fellow CFUW  member from North York, recently completed
a doctorate with voting system reform as a focus and has been a college
educator for the past 20 years. She was one of the founders of the Fair Vote
Canada, Toronto Chapter. 

June, who has been involved with this issue for over 15 years, spoke
of Doris Anderson as her inspiration in attracting her to the important issue of
electoral reform and participatory representation in Canada's parliamentary
system. She also noted that her comments this evening were as a result of
recent discussions with Peggy Nash. 

June quoted from several well-known Canadians, including Ed
Broadbent, to explain how Canada's system should be changed.  The current
system that Canada has, "first past the post" fails to provide representation for
all voters. This system represents only those voters who support the most
popular party in their riding. The political views of other voters are not
represented.

June explained that because many voters, often the majority, do not

11

elect an MP, over-all election results are distorted. A party winning only 40% of
the votes may gain 60% or more of the seats and 100% of the power. A party
winning 30% of the votes could find itself with only 10% of the seats. For
example, in the last election more than 60% of Quebec voters cast votes for
federalist parties but the voting system gave two-thirds of the seats to a
separatist party. Over 940,000 Canadians, many of them young people, voted
for the Green Party but gained no representation in Parliament.

Because of these large misrepresentations, Canada is generally ruled
by majority governments which did not win a majority of votes. Canada has
had only four governments elected by a majority of voters since W orld W ar I.

June believes that proportional representation (PR) can provide
solutions to these issues. She brought forward examples from Germany and
other EU countries which use PR systems, the basis of which is to get as
close as possible to treating every voter equally - or in other words, to create
true representative democracy. Countries using fair voting systems generally
have higher voter turnouts. 

W hen each vote has equal value, election results are proportional. A
party that receives 40% of the votes will receive close to 40% of the seats in
the legislature, not 60% or more. A party which receives 20% of the votes will
win close to 20% of the seats, not 10% or none at all.

Fair voting systems tend to produce parliaments with more women
and visible minorities. Because parties have to nominate lists of candidates to
compete in each region, they quickly learn that candidate lists reflecting the
diversity of the population usually attract more votes.

In closing, June encouraged CFUW  members to speak to their MPPs
and MPs about PR to gain support to reform the Canadian parliamentary
system. - summary by Helle Tosine

THANK YOU to our Hospitality Helpers:
Greeters:  Anne Hendriks and Shelley Pringle.

Refreshment Set-up and Clean-up:
Carolyn Bailey,  Rosemary Campbell,  Lois MacDonald,  Gail Rutherford,  

Eileen Schillinger,  Mary-Louise Sutherland and Pat Waugh 

Hospitality Volunteers Needed
Thanks to all who have volunteered to help with this aspect of our meetings. 

Volunteers are still needed to cover food preparation and to greet members for
January to April 2011 General Meetings.  Please see Elizabeth Penke, the

Convenor or phone 905.677.5790.
Please bring your CFUW mug to the General Meetings!!!!
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Membership Report Oct 2010
First of all, I’d like to thank the vast majority of you for sending in your renewal fees so
promptly this year. We have only a few outstanding now at mid-October. Because we had
such a good response, the Roster Committee was able to print the rosters for this October
meeting so you would have the book a month early. 

I’d like to thank Bonnie McGuire, our database manager, and Sharon Smith and
Eleanor McLean, who create and distribute the roster, for their dedication and hard work in
getting the roster out early this year. 

All names should be in the roster; however, we need renewal fees from a few of
you before you can have a copy.  Please give your cheques for $101 to our Treasurer Joanne
Jamieson.

We have 17 new or returning members so far this year – many were introduced at
the last meeting.  I’d like to welcome the following three new members for October:

Carmela Cobham
Caroline Hull

Joyce MacIntosh
And don’t forget to mention CFUW Etobicoke to your friends – most new members are
referred by current members. Thank you.

- Lee Fullerton, Membership Convener
Please correct the following information in your new roster.
Joan Martin:  3121-2245 Lawrence Avenue W.  Toronto M9P 3W3; 416-235-2819 Room 3121
Ruth Rowntree’s email address is:   rowntree.home@sympatico.ca
Margaret Kearns e-mail address is:     makearns@sympatico.ca
Maxine Heinrich's e-mail is:     maxinebheinrich@gmail.com

CONGRATULATIONS, JEAN!

CFUW member Jean MacMillan won a
prize for her monoprint, Memories of
Greenland in the annual Etobicoke Art
Group show at the Etobicoke Civic
Centre, which contines to October 23.

INTEREST GROUP NEWS ...To All Interest Group Convenors:
 Traditionally, at this time of year, we support the women and children

who have found a haven at Ernestine's Women's Shelter and Women's

Habitat.   Each interest group is requested to provide a gift that can

be raffled for this cause at our Christmas Party in December.

Please identify the donor group and use clear wrap or a bow so

that the contents of the gift are visible.  Thank you.   

           - Pat Witol and Fran Laphen, Interest Groups Co-Convenors
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Jaunters October Outing:
In September the Jaunters Group was privileged to have a talk and walk

with Maureen Jennings, author of the Detective Murdoch Mysteries and television
series. 

We started at the Jarvis Street Baptist Church at Jarvis and Gerrard and
proceeded to tour the Victorian Cork Town part of Toronto. As we went along,
Maureen filled us in about the buildings that were once there, the life led by the people
in the late 19th and early 20th century, and other interesting information.  
Dressed as she was in a long skirt edged with lace, buttoned matching jacket and a
straw hat bedecked with flowers, she was the epitome of a Victorian lady. The only
give-away were the white running shoes. 
 There was a record number of jaunters that day. Over 35 had signed up for
the tour and lunch at the Dominion on Queen Pub.  It was a lovely day and an
exceptional presentation.

GREEN GOURMET
I have been toying with the idea of initiating a new interest group that would
combine a passion for cooking and eating good food and a love for our planet, with
the aim of keeping both healthy.  Please get in touch with me if you are interested
in helping to create such a group that might involve itself in:�  Discovering ways to make more ethical food choices�  Both growing and shopping for affordable, local and organic foods�  Exploring creative and healthy ways of being a locavore (especially in winter)� Cooking and eating in gourmet style, or� Visiting restaurants or farms that offer local fare.

Perhaps together we can come up with an exciting new group.
Audra Hudek  416.233.6787    audra@hudek.org
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DATE     BOOK LEADER HOSTESS
AFTERNOON BOOK GROUP
Nov. 23 Old Filth - Jane Gardam Ruth Fairbanks    Marg Caughey 

Library has 19 copies 

BGT LIT
Nov.  2 Brooklyn - Colm Toibin      <   Ann McElhinney  >

BOOKENDERS
Nov. 16 Mistress of Nothing - Kate Pulinger Liz Short       Nancy Novalski

BOOKWORMS
Nov. 23 The Golden Mean - A. Michaels D. Forsyth-Petrov   Shonet Stiles

CANADIAN BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP
Nov. 3 Too Much Happiness - Alice Munro Moira H.   Ruth Pendlebury

HORIZONS
Nov. 16 Nikolski - Nicolas Dickner Nancy B.  Ann McE.

JAUNTERS
Nov. 16 Steam Whistle Brewing Convenors: Sue McColl, Pat Waugh

WALK & TALK  SCHEDULE
Nov.  2 Pat Witol 416.620.4065 Lydia Bell 416.769.6777
Nov . 9 Sandy DiCresce 416.234.0414 Evelyn Silvester 416.233.1725
Nov. 23 Joan McKenzie 416.626.7839 Jean MacMillan 416.231.6391
Nov. 30 Marjorie Devine 416.232.0565 Elinor Fillion 416.762.1479
Dec.  7 Pat Witol 416.620.4065 Margaret King 416.487.2590

For the time and location of the walk, please call one of the organizers the day before. 
All are welcome, even if you haven't signed our roster.  Bring a brown bag lunch.

 
IN THE COMMUNITY. . .

ELISABETH GIBSON 
invites you to join her at her home to see what she had been painting during
the last year.  There are watercolours, gouache and some new acrylics on

canvas.  Come and visit and see what you think.  Here are the details:
W here:  42 W inston Grove, Etobicoke M8Y 2K9

W hen:   Saturday, November 6:  12 noon - 5 p.m.
             Sunday, November 7:    12 noon - 5 p.m.

Phone:  416.233.3105
email:  eagibson@sympatico.ca

Please drop by and catch up.
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The Etobicoke Printmakers show  W or th  R ep ea t in g    is in the

Neilson Park Gallery from October 25 to November 14, 2010. 

Reception is Sunday, November 7, 1 to 3 :30 p.m.

Winter Artfest November 27/28, 2010 - offers high quality,

handmade art and unique gifts created by local artisans, artists

and craftspeople.  We welcome you to join us Saturday,

November 27 and Sunday, November 28, from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

The Toronto 
Duke Ellington Society, 

and President Alan Shiels, former Etobicoke Educator, 
invite you to attend their 14  Annual Scholarship Concert.th

Saturday, April 30, 2011
Walter Hall, Faculty of Music, U.of T.

Tickets $35.00   (available in November)

Music:
 Dave Young -- Terry Promane Big Band

Call Alan: 416.239.2683


